Burnout Crisis in the NHS

This message is to ask whether any of you can help with the problem of high burnout risk amongst healthcare practitioners, particularly GPs. This has been shown in a startling survey of GPs published in Pulse magazine in June 2013 showing that 43% are at ‘very high risk of burnout’ and 97% said ‘they do not think they are positively influencing other people’s lives or accomplishing much in their role’. The annual survey of GPs from University of Manchester undertaken in Autumn 2012 (published August 2013) also showed a deteriorating morale and an increasing proportion intending to leave the profession.   
One of the founding principles of the BHMA is ‘physician heal thyself’ and David Peters and I have been representing the BHMA on a multi-professional working group responding urgently to this problem. The group is collecting the evidence behind these worries, together with the understandings of its cause, and the actions that should be taken to prevent and alleviate the problem. If our doctors and nurses are struggling to keep going it is surely bad for everyone.
However, I worry that it will not be enough for this group to present evidence and recommendations. In the last crisis of morale about 12 years ago, the government  made changes set the scene for the current crisis: performance-related pay and the contracting out of out-of-hours care. The former was highly reductionist and unsustainably expensive (the money is now being clawed back) and the latter can hardly be called a success! I think we need a strategy for enabling change. 
Does any of you have the sort of marketing expertise that could be applied to this? If so, would you be prepared to donate some of your time to give us support and advice? 
If you can help please contact BHMA administrator, Jill Herrett : contactbhma@aol.co.uk
William House, chair, BHMA
